Landon State Office Building 900 SW Jackson Street, Room 504 Topeka, KS 66612



Phone: (785) 296-2436 Fax: (785) 296-0231 shawn.sullivan@ks.gov

Shawn Sullivan, Director of the Budget

Sam Brownback, Governor

February 3, 2017

The Honorable Russell Jennings, Chairperson House Committee on Corrections and Juvenile Justice Statehouse, Room 151-S Topeka, Kansas 66612

Dear Representative Jennings:

SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2243 by House Committee on Corrections and

Juvenile Justice

In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2243 is respectfully submitted to your committee.

HB 2243 would allow mechanical restraints to be used by school security officers when the use of the device complies with local board policies and when significant physical harm to the student or others would occur if a mechanical restraint is not utilized. The bill would require all schools to maintain documentation on all personnel receiving required training on mechanical restraints.

Enactment of HB 2243 would have no fiscal effect on state aid to school districts. Any costs incurred to implement provisions of HB 2243 would be borne by local school districts.

Sincerely,

Shawn Sullivan,

Director of the Budget